
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 6, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Tim Williams, Chief Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen will not be meeting on October 13, 2008 in observance of the 

Columbus Day Holiday. 

 

The Town Office and the Office of the Town Clerk/Tax Collector will be closed on 

October 13, 2008 in observance of the Columbus Day Holiday. 

 

TIM WILLIAMS, Sugar Hill Conservation Commission met with the board to update 

them on the changes to RSA 483-B Comprehensive Shoreland Protection Act (CSPA). 

 

Chief Wentworth met with the Selectmen on Police Department business. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter from Barbara Serafini in regard to the Meetinghouse and 

the need for the ceiling fan to be repaired.  Mr. Card has previously contacted an 

electrician and they are trying to find a lift to get into the building. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse September 24 & 25, 2009 for the 

Annual Antique Show and Sale. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan for Sophie Fedorwicz at Map 205, Lot 5.  

 

MR. REID made a motion to accept the minutes of September 29, 2008 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 20, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building 

at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 
 


